T. R. PALMQUIST SUPERINTENDENT

November 6, 1941

Dr. F. C. Allen Kansas University Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

Mr. Merten Pettey, my football and basketball coach, talked with you Tuesday evening relative to speaking at our football banquet on Saturday, November 22. This is an annual affair in which the mothers of the boys prepare the banquet and the boys bring their special friend as their guest. We try each year to have some special guest who will have a message of interest and inspiration for the boys.

We will count it a real pleasure to have you with us this year. The dinner will not be served until 6:30 and I believe that you could easily make it after the ball game against Missouri.

Kindly let me know as soon as possible if we can count upon you.

Sincerely yours,

T. R. Palmquist Superintendent of Schools

P. S. Will there be a section of the stadium reserved for the knot-hole gang (25¢) for the Missouri game, as you have done at other games. A lot of our boys would like to attend.